From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 25 November 2011 4:34 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: FANNZ update Nov 2011

Kia ora everyone

A FANNZ end of year meeting and light lunch will be held on Wednesday 7th December 10.30am- 1.00pm @ Alcohol Healthwatch premises, 1st floor, Gillies Ave Office Park, 27 Gillies Ave, Newmarket.  On the agenda will be discussion on how best FANNZ should respond to the Ministry of Social Development Green Paper for Vulnerable Children (see details below).  Please advise by return email if you are able to attend.  

Please also note the discussion below about FASD as a disability and what you might contribute to the debate.  You could reflect on the issue in relation to the announcement included in this update from overseas including Australia!  

Noho ora mai

Christine Rogan

Alcohol Healthwatch

Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407

Newmarket

Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037

christine@ahw.org.nz

fannz@ahw.org.nz

www.fan.org.nz

www.ahw.org.nz

*******************//********************

Submissions called on Govt Green Paper for Vulnerable Children 

The Government has launched a discussion paper to give people and communities a say on how New Zealand can better protect abused, neglected and disadvantaged children.  The Ministry of Social Development is calling for public submissions to be made on the Green Paper  http://www.childrensactionplan.govt.nz/home and all New Zealanders are urged to have their say before 28 February 2012. 
***********************************

FASD as a disability in NZ 

In 2008 New Zealand ratified the UN Convention on the Rights of People with Disabilities. The Ministry for Disabilities on their website advise that they are progressively implementing its obligations.  However, despite the significant impact FASD is known to have on individuals, families and communities, it remains marginalised as a disability and often denied access to much needed support because it is not recognised or does not fit criteria designed for other conditions.   
At a meeting to discuss how best FANNZ could advance the case of FASD meriting greater status and support as a disability in New Zealand, it was resolved that the matter be raised with Ministers and advisors of the incoming Government.  It is hoped a new round of conversation will shift the status quo on the matter and result in work that will fill the gaps; improve the fit; reduce the harm; and assure the rights of those affected by FASD.  

If you or someone you know with FASD have experienced disadvantage because their disability has not been recognised and accommodated within the disability, health, education, employment, justice or social services, and would be willing to share your stories, please email  the FANNZ Coordinator, Christine Rogan (contact details above).  Confidentiality will be respected.  

********************//********************

Australia

Federal Govt Inquiry into FASD

The Australian House of Representatives Standing Committee on Social Policy and Legal Affairs has announced an Inquiry into Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (FASD).  The Inquiry was referred to the committee by Jenny Macklin, the Minister for Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs and Nicola Roxon, Minister for Health and Ageing. Submissions by interested persons and organisations that address the terms of reference - covering Prevention, Intervention needs and Management Issues - are due by 9 December 2011.  For further information go to  http://www.aph.gov.au/house/committee/spla/fasd/index.htm
******************************

WA advances FASD Model of Care

Following on from the release of the West Australian Government’s Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) Model of Care (MoC) last year http://www.healthnetworks.health.wa.gov.au/modelsofcare/docs/FASD_Model_of_Care.pdf  expressions of interest are being called for from health professionals, key stakeholder organisations, interested individuals, consumers and carers in WA to participate in a number of working groups to develop implementation plans for the MoC.  For further information Sarah McKerracher, Development Officer, Health Networks Branch at sarah.mckerracher@health.wa.gov.au.

******************************** 

Drinking and smoking rates for pregnant Australians

Research by the Australian Institute of Family Studies has found 18 per cent of women smoked and 38 per cent of women drank alcohol while pregnant, with younger mothers more likely to smoke and older mothers more likely to drink while pregnant.  The study is based on data from Growing Up in Australia: The Longitudinal Study of Australian Children, which has tracked the progress of more than 10,000 children since 2004. 

http://www.smh.com.au/lifestyle/life/women-drinking-smoking-in-pregnancy-20111114-1nfsh.html#ixzz1egP1qdEo
**************************************************
Girls starving to drink more

Drunkorexia is a term being used to describe the behaviour of young women who want to binge drink but don’t want the alcoholic calories so starve themselves before going out to drink. This can have severe health and other consequences. 

http://www.news.com.au/national/drunkorexia-girls-starving-to-drink-more/story-e6frfkvr-1226180554708#ixzz1cJMPKJNA 

Note: this issue was first posted in the UK and was also picked up and reported in the NZ Media  http://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/news/article.cfm?c_id=1&objectid=10763534 

****************//*******************

Canada

Feds fund study to determine cost of fetal alcohol disorders 
Posted on Mon, Nov 14, 2011, 7:05 pm by Kathleen Harris 
http://www.ipolitics.ca/2011/11/14/feds-fund-study-to-determine-cost-of-fetal-alcohol-disorders-to-society/

The Conservative government is tasking a study to determine the financial toll of various disabilities in children and adults whose mothers drank alcohol during pregnancy.  According to the Public Health Agency of Canada, no comprehensive research exists to date in Canada, or the world, on the economic impact associated with fetal alcohol spectrum disorders (FASD) and there is an urgent need to provide an accurate cost estimate of FASD that would encompass all aspects of this disorder and the various sectors affected by this disability.

*****************//*********************

USA  

CDC support more FASD training 
On September 29, 2011 the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) announced funding for four FASD Regional Training Centers in the United States.  The Great Lakes FASD Regional Training Center (GLFRTC) was awarded a 3-year cooperative agreement to continue their training activities, and to add a key planning component to implement screening and brief alcohol intervention into a medical system of care.

GLFRTC is based out of the Department of Family Medicine at the University of Wisconsin School of Medicine and Public Health.  Formed in 2008 under a cooperative agreement with the CDC, GLFRTC represents a seven state region: Wisconsin, Minnesota, Michigan, Indiana, Ohio, North  Carolina and Hawaii.  The overarching goal is to improve the knowledge, attitudes, and skills of medical and allied health care providers and students around the issues of fetal alcohol spectrum disorders (FASD).  With this new award, expanded emphasis will be placed on screening and brief intervention to reduce the risk of an alcohol-exposed pregnancy  www.PregnancyAndAlcohol.org 

*********************************

Caffeinated drinks increase binge drinking

http://news.discovery.com/human/caffeine-alcohol-energy-drinks.html?print=true 

A study of more than 1,000 US students found that those who consumed caffeinated energy drinks on a weekly or daily basis drank alcohol more often and in greater quantities, and were more likely to become alcohol dependent than students who used energy drinks occasionally or not at all. 

The study, which was released online ahead of publication next year in the journal Alcoholism: Clinical and Experimental Research, adds to earlier research that found links between heavy energy drink consumption and substance abuse and high-risk behavior. 

USA Senator Charles Schumer, who has spearheaded a campaign to have stimulant-alcohol drinks banned, said Tuesday that the Food and Drug Administration is poised to rule that caffeine "is an unsafe food additive to alcoholic beverages," which would effectively ban drinks that combine the two.

Alcohol-caffeine mix drinks deliver a caffeine boost equivalent to two to three cups of coffee and a dose of alcohol equivalent to three cans of beer, Schumer said, calling the mix "dangerous and toxic." 

Arria and her co-authors on the study noted that youngsters are tending more and more to mix their own caffeine-alcohol drinks, thinking - wrongly - that the caffeine, which keeps them awake, is counteracting the effects of the alcohol.

**********************//**********************
